
 

 
Stockport public Cycle User Group 

Wednesday 30th May 2018 
Stockport Town Hall  

 
PRESENT 
Ian Barker   (local cyclist)   Kathy England  (TPT/Sustrans) 
Charlie Hulme  (local cyclist)  Joanna Hulme  (local cyclist) 
Don Naylor    (SMBC; Chair)  Nick Robinson  (SMBC; minutes) 
Norman Lowndes  (local cyclist)  Pete Vickerman  (local cyclist) 
Andy Shaw   (SCCC)   Richard Clark  (TfGM)  
Peter West   (local cyclist)  Mike Padfield  (local cyclist) 
Keith Rogers  (local cyclist) 
 
APOLOGIES: Max Wild; Dave Butler; Janet Bellingall; Nick Harris; Jonathan Fingland;  

 
1. Minutes of previous meeting 

Approved 
2. Matters Arising:  

a. Action 1: has been discussed but not yet resolved. Stronger signs and enforcement 
suggested. See post-meeting note 1 

b. Action 2: TfGM are not taking on any more hubs until a current review is completed. 
Issues raised around other hubs in the area. 

c. Action 3: Rights of Way Officer is investigating options away from the A6 See post-
meeting note 2 

d. Action 4: see minute post-meeting note 3 
e. Action 5: completion imminent. Only final surface layer and signage to complete. 
f. Action 6: Dark Lane has now been resurfaced. As this is a rolled stone finish, there will 

be a settling down period. 
3. SEMMMS consultation: the consultation period is now open. There are drop in events 

around the area, but the main interaction  is expected to be online at 
http://www.semmms.info/ 
It was questioned as to how much of the original SEMMMS spending was on cycling. 

4. Walking and Cycling Strategy/LCWIP: preparatory work for the consultation is still ongoing; 
we are hoping that it will be public in July. 

http://www.semmms.info/


 
5. GDPR: an explanation of our recent emails… 
6. CCAG/TCAP: the new proposed scheme for Station Rd in Cheadle Hulme was shown and 

discussed. Consultation opens 4th June 2018 https://consultation.stockport.gov.uk/ [closed 
at the time of circulation of these minutes] 
Ladybrook Valley: discussion with landowners is underway.  

7. AOB 
Bike Week: CUG made aware. 
a. Next meetings: date may be subject to change 

 
Post meeting note 1 
The Council will continue to raise this matter with Network Rail: the latter have an interest in 
all activities associated with this bridge 
Post meeting note 2 
The entirety of the A6 in Stockport is now designated as a Beelines ‘Big Ticket’ item 
Post meeting note 3 
It is proposed that Phase 1 of the route in the Ladybrook Valley is officially opened in August: 
the Council and TfGM have agreed that the timescale for completing Phase 2 (east of 
Ladybridge Rd) is extended into 2019 
 

 

https://consultation.stockport.gov.uk/

